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Health Advisory
Chickenpox at School Name

[bookmark: _GoBack]Date 2017

Dear Parent or Guardian,

We are writing to advise you that X students in the Y grade has been diagnosed with chickenpox (Varicella). If your child is in the Yth-Zth grade, he or she has been exposed to chickenpox. You should be aware of the signs and symptoms of chickenpox and know when to vaccinate your child.

Chickenpox is a very contagious disease. The virus spreads easily through the air by sneezing and coughing, or by contact with the blisters. Early symptoms may include aching, fever, and sore throat, followed by a very itchy skin rash with or without blisters. 

We are working with the Rhode Island Department of Health to help prevent more students from getting sick. The best protection against chickenpox is vaccination. By getting your child vaccinated, you protect your child and others from getting chickenpox.

IF your child has NEVER received a chickenpox vaccine OR IF your child has received only ONE chickenpox vaccine in early childhood, THEN please arrange for your child to see his/her health care provider as soon as possible to get up-to-date on vaccinations.

IF your child has already received BOTH vaccinations OR IF your child has already had chickenpox (documented by a health care provider), your child is considered immune and does not need any chickenpox vaccines. However, if your child develops a rash-like illness, please have the rash evaluated by a health care provider before returning to school. 

Please make sure your child’s vaccination record is updated at school by bringing us a copy.

For more information on chickenpox see: http://health.ri.gov/diseases/vaccinepreventable/?parm=19


If you have any questions, please call my office or the Rhode Island Department of Health at (401) 222-2577.

Sincerely,

insert name
insert phone #



                                                                                 
